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(Wednesday, 8 May 2024)


Thank you, Mr. President.

The Republic of Korea warmly welcomes the Cambodian delegation and appreciates its efforts and commitment to implement the recommendations made during the third cycle, with close cooperation with UN human rights mechanisms, especially OHCHR. 

My delegation commends continuous reduction of poverty rates, the decline in infant and child mortality rates, and the successful curing rate of tuberculosis in Cambodia. We also acknowledge the progress in establishing a National Human Rights Institution in line with international standards.

With this in mind, the Republic of Korea recommends the following:

1. Continue its efforts to improve the quality of education at all levels, especially in rural areas, and to ensure access to inclusive education for all, including children with disabilities. 

2. [bookmark: _GoBack]Continue to take all necessary measures to combat trafficking in persons.

We wish Cambodia a successful review. 

I thank you.
*   *   *
